
  
 

MMCOA 
Board of Directors 

 
President 
Kathlyn Wee  
CEO 
UnitedHealthcare  
of the Mid-Atlantic, Inc. 
 
Vice President/ 
Secretary  
Jason Rottman 
CEO 
Maryland Physicians Care  
 
Treasurer 
Edward Kumian 
CEO  
Priority Partners MCO, Inc. 
 
Angelo D. Edge  
CEO 
Aetna Better Health  
 
Mike Rapach 
CEO 
CareFirst Community  
Health Plan Maryland 
 
Jai Seunarine 
CEO 
Jai Medical Systems 
 
Shannon McMahon  
Executive Director, Medicaid 
Policy 
Kaiser Permanente - Mid-
Atlantic States 
 
Jocelyn Chisholm Carter 
President 
MedStar Family Choice, Inc. 
 
Dr. Darrell Gray II  
President 
Wellpoint 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 

House Bill 880 - Pharmacy Benefits Administration - Maryland 
Medical Assistance Program and Pharmacy Benefits Managers 

 
UNFAVORABLE 

 
House Health and Government Operations Committee 

January 29, 2024  
 

 Thank you for the opportunity to submit this testimony for House Bill 880 - 
Pharmacy Benefits Administration - Maryland Medical Assistance Program and 
Pharmacy Benefits Managers. The Maryland Managed Care Organization 
Association (MMCOA), which is comprised of all nine MCOs that serve Medicaid, is 
committed to ensuring access to the prescription drugs and devices that our 
members depend on. Maryland’s MCOs management of the prescription drug 
benefit, including costly specialty drugs, provide access to the prescription drugs 
needed by our members at a lower cost, allowing the State to continue to provide 
this valuable and necessary service. 
 
While we applaud the sponsor’s goal of supporting independent pharmacies, 
House Bill 880 does not attempt to address prescription drug affordability but 
rather creates a new claims reimbursement methodology for MCOs.  Pharmacy 
reimbursement in the Medicaid program was recently studied as a result of 2023 
legislation.  Indeed, House Bill 880 is similar to House Bill 382 from the 2023 
Maryland General Assembly session, which was amended to require a study of the 
impact of changing the methodology the MCOs used to pay pharmacy claims. 
 
Conclusions from that study show that if MCOs used the same payment 
methodology for pharmacy claims as the FFS model for both ingredient and 
dispensing fee the fiscal impact to the Medicaid program would have been 
approximately $78.3 million in total funds in CY 2022.  Additionally, the study 
highlighted the relative stability of pharmacy openings and closing in the state – 
showing more openings of pharmacies than closings.  Lastly, the bill would 
increase reimbursement to the large national chain pharmacies, potentially 
undermining the goal of supporting independent and rural pharmacies in the state. 
 
House Bill 880 would increase costs for the state and limit the MCO’s ability to 
work with their PBMs on providing affordable access to prescription drugs in the 
HealthChoice program.  We respectfully urge an unfavorable report on House Bill 
880. 
 
 

Please contact Joe Winn, Executive Director of MMCOA, with any questions regarding this testimony at 
jwinn@marylandmco.org.  


